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September 10, 2019

The regular meeting of the Valley County Board of Health was held Tuesday at 5:00pm at 
the Annex Meeting room.  Board members present, Health Officer Dr. Ann Millard, Chairman Clay Berger, Maggan Walstad, Mary Armstrong, Amber Swindler, Bronwin Hanshew.
Others in attendance: Cam Shipp RS, Crystal Alvarado, Leslie Simensen, Teri Long, Teresa Danelson, and visiting medical student.

The Minutes of the June 11, 2019 were reviewed, Dr. Millard made the motion and seconded by Mary Armstrong, and it was carried.

Teresa Danelson from Sheridan County did a presentation regarding the Wellness Screening program, the goal of reaching 50 participants and the form can be completed by the Nursing Staff and be forwarded to her. 

Old Business

Crystal Alvarado gave an update on the Strategic Plan application that was accepted through DPHHS. The health department will be begin working with an expert through the state to complete the plan.


New Business
No new business.

Sanitarian Report

Cam Shipp, RS reported that he conducted 28 Retail Food Establishments, 3 Trailer Courts, 2 School Inspections and 6 Public Accommodations. He conducted 3 Pre-Openings inspections.  He went out on several Health Complaints and they were handled.  August 13, 2019, truck accident involving a meat product and protocol had been followed.  One septic system permitted for 2018 still to be installed, 7 systems permitted in 2019. Three Subdivision reviews for the quarter.

Health Department

Crystal Alvarado reported on the planned flu clinics and dates have been scheduled with the CareVan and those dates cannot be changed. The High-Risk groups had to be rescheduled for a later date. The flu vaccine has been ordered, but delayed, working with those companies on the shipments and their dates when it will be here.   
Dr. Millard stated that the Glasgow Clinic is short of the flu vaccine, and they have set up several clinics, 10/5 and possible 10/26. No Health Fair this year.

Leslie Simensen, Communicable Disease- West Nile Virus, one of the pools in valley county has tested positive, so we are wrapping up our preventive messages on how to prevent West Nile and no human cases. 
As far as the Measles, the outbreak in New York City is over as of September 3rd and has not been in the news lately.
At the last meeting we talked about being proactive about Measles prevention and we reached out to the schools asking for them to proactive and with the staff and know their status.  There are no cases of Measles in Montana.

Crystal Alvarado, Family Planning-the nurses will to going to Glasgow High School once a week to be there to meet with students who are interested in our services. This will begin in October.
There has been a change in the Title X regulations. There is to be no referral or resources given to the patients regarding abortions. 

Other Business

Teri Long, Tobacco Prevention Specialist gave a report what the program is doing. Teri has been to Hinsdale School with a presentation of Tobacco. The plans are to go to all schools in Valley County to provide information on JUUl’s and e-cigs and other tobacco. 

Motion was made by Maggan Walstad and second by Dr. Millard. Motion was carried

Next board meeting is December 10, 2019







